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Maack

I am the lead tenant at No. 4 Bacons Lane and currently share the house with two other 

tenants. We are concerned of several problems that are likely to occur during the 

construction process of the planned construction of a two-storey wing to extend a family 

home at No. 5 Bacon’s Lane.

Problems of access and parking:

We all have frequent visitors with a car and delivery vehicles coming at various times of the 

day. We fear that with the constant stream of delivery vehicles loading and unloading material 

onto telehandlers and parked in front of No 4, on the side of the lane at the bottom of No 3´s 

garden as well as at the designated turning area in front of No.5, access will be obstructed or 

severely limited, there will be no parking space during construction and the house risks to be 

hemmed in. The plan states that access is retained into our garage but it does not seem to 

be wide enough for any vehicle bigger than a small car including delivery, tradesmens' and 

emergency vehicles. 

Designated turning area: 

Vehicles and telehandlers parked in front No.5`s garage (as referenced in the application 

document) would block the designated L-shaped turning area for all vehicles using the lane, 

which is not to be obstructed at any time. A car coming from our garage at No 4 needs to 

turn at this designated turning area in order to safely proceed up Bacon´s Lane to South 

Grove. 

Noise 

No. 4 is less than two yards apart at the site of the proposed extension. Any work done at 

weekends would unreasonably affect us.
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